BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL MEETING
SUPERINTENDENT’S OFFICE 

35 FIFTH STREET
APRIL 10, 2008
7:00 p.m.
Meeting called to order: meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Opening Ceremonies: all rose and pledged allegiance

Roll Call: 
Present: Shannon Valenti, Brad Tobin, Kim Kreiger, Sheila Parizo – Chairwoman Bd of Ed, Jodi Chevarella. There is a quorum. 

Absent: Joseph Szewczyk, Rebecca O’Hara, Margo Bondi, and Ken Marcucio. 

Public Portion: no one present
Motion to close Public Portion by Brad Tobin, second by Shannon Valenti, all in favor, motion carries.
Presentation of Leadership Profile by Eliza Holcomb, CABE:

Eliza Holcomb addressed the Board. She spent time at each school building. There was a high turn out of school community. There were 84 individuals she met with. There were approximately 75 forms submitted. This was not a scientific survey. She has put together comments that people have shared with her. 

Derby is a community in transition. The changing demographics will require innovative educational leadership to address the challenges and capitalize on the opportunities that lie ahead. There needs to be a building of school culture in which students are focused on learning. The district will require an enthusiastic hands on and highly visible superintendent willing to make a significant commitment to Derby in order to realize an educational vision of transformation and embrace the challenges of moving Derby public schools to the next level. 

The report reflects comments heard consistently by the groups who she met with and also the separate focus groups; (ie: elected officials, Board of Aldermen and Board of Taxation).
There were three questions:

1.  What do you consider to be the two or three most significant strengths of Derby public schools: Dedicated support of faculty and staff, excitement around the new middle school facility, good group of students, sense of community, caring for one another, tight knit community, historical Derby pride. 
2. What do you consider to be two or three most important issues facing or challenges facing Derby public schools: Administrative turnover, aging infrastructure, changing demographics, curriculum, financial limitations, inconsistent application and lack of enforcement of discipline and attendance policies, lack of resources in technology equipment and supplies, loss of high achieving students to private schools, CMT scores, parental involvement and support, staff moral, student achievement, technology vision plan, transient population and trust. 

3. What do you consider to be Administrative leadership the next Superintendent should offer? Special expertise of budget and school finance, community relations, construction project experience, curriculum and instruction design, effective discipline behavior modification, excellent interpersonal skills, grant writing and cultivation of alternative funding sources, organizational management, outstanding communication skills, prior administrator experience, professional development, strong leadership and technology. The community wants someone who is approachable and accessible with an open door policy. Someone who is collaborative, collegial, personable, commands respect, consistent, deals fairly and effectively with others, firm yet fair, hands on, involved, trustworthy and open, innovative, creative, thinks outside the box, motivating, inspiring, respects the district educational vision. Seeks and values the input of others, supportive of staff and administration, understanding of the local culture and changes. Understands children and embraces the whole child, visible in the schools and community, visionary and willing to make a long term commitment to Derby public schools. 
This report will be available on the school’s website. Sheila thanked Eliza for her time and effort. 
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Brad Tobin, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary

***These minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting. 
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